
Exalted Ruler – Sharon Bettencourt 
 

                                                                         
 
Greetings from your Exalted Ruler, 
 
Well, fall is upon us, and the weather is changing a 
little. I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
everyone who has pitched in at the Lodge since I 
have been sick. The Trustees and House 
Committee and all the members. This has not been 
easy for me to sit at home and not be there to 
help. But that being said, I am on the mend, and 
hopefully, the antibiotics will do their thing.    
 
Now back to the Lodge business, check the 
calendar, and attend the events that make our 
Lodge work better. We still need volunteers to 
help with all events.  We have got to get this Lodge 
back into the mode of having events, making 
money, and putting our Lodge Home back into the 
way it used to be, but we cannot do this without 
the memberships' help.  The Lodge is running on 
the membership as managers, and we all need to 
work together. 
 
We are on a timeline, and this needs to be 
accomplished in the next thirty days. So please 
come and volunteer to help. We, the Officers, 
cannot do this alone. We need all of your help. The 
Lodge has to run according to Grand Lodge, and 
this is not something we can avoid or change, so 
come in and ask what you can do to help our 
Lodge Home. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please 
give me a call, or talk to me about it at the Lodge. 
Fraternally, 
 
Sharon Bettencourt PDDGER 
Exalted Ruler 
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● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

  

 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Simmons 

530-887-1638 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising:  

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

                 Elks Lodge Officers 
 

Exalted Ruler - Sharon Bettencourt  

Leading Knight- Bill Costa  

Loyal Knight - Jack Meylink  

Lecturing Knight– Jim Darnell  

Secretary - Harlan Moore  

Treasurer - John Madeiros  

Esquire - Chuck Cooper  

Chaplain - Terry Houk  

Inner Guard - Bob Souza  

Tiler - Rudy Pelzman  

Organist - Linda Wismar  

5th Year Trustee - Wayne Helley  

4th Year Trustee - Kathy Maderios  

3rd Year Trustee - Gary Cupler  

2nd Year Trustee - Jimmy Mullenix  

1st Year Trustee - Patricia Hall 

 

 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through this link is 

restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet have a 

password may register by giving their membership number and name to 

Grand Lodge online at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 
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  Sickness and Distress 
 
Haven’t heard from anyone so I guess everyone is healthy. 

Keep all the people in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
Remember to let me know if you hear of any sickness or 
distress, and good news is always welcome. 
 
916-415-9062 or 916-759-8961 cell 
 
Fraternally, 
Sharon Bettencourt PDDGER 
Sickness & Distress & Good News 
Exalted Ruler 

75TH ANNIVERSARY JUBILEE VIDEO BY LARRY 
LAVERNE 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=11UT6YrZLVs 

 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=11UT6YrZLVs


LODGE CLEAN UP REMINDER 
 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am. The next one is on October 6th.    
 
In September, we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
cleaned and dusted bar area, dusted fans, cleaned windows, 
cleaned pool table, cleaned bar walk-in, cleaned margarita 
machine, vacuumed carpets, cleaned & sanitized tables & 
chairs, and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked in 
September: PER Dick Robart,  PER/Loyal Knight  Jack Meylink, 
Michael Van Hook, Ron Bailey, Jim Harris,  Mark Sandoval, 
Tom Eastman, Henry Tukloff, Rudy Pelzman, and Ray 
Simoneau 
 
Turnout was much better. We can always use a few more.   
PLEASE come out and give us a hand next time.  We should 
be open for more actives in October so there will be much to 
do. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
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VETERAN’S LUNCHEON 
 
The Veteran’s Luncheon, Monday, November 8, 2021, is a Lodge event 
designed to celebrate our military veterans, thanking them for their 
service to our country. This affair is expensive to put on as it is free to our 
Veterans. I am looking for members who would be willing to donate and 
sponsor a table. Table sponsorships are only $20 per table. Table 
sponsorship is separate from the cost of the luncheon should you attend. 
Lunch is $15 per person. You can leave an envelope with your name and 
the twenty dollars at the bar, or see me, Rudy Pelzman, at the Lodge. 
Please put my name on the front of the envelope. The bartenders will see 
to it that I receive your envelope. Thank you very much for your 
participation in this very worthwhile event. 
 
Thanx, 
Rudy Pelzman 
(916) 316-1530 (cell) 
 

             
Veterans Corner 

 
October is a beautiful month with the fall colors coming in. Enjoy their 
beauty for as they pass, so do some of us. Visit with a buddy and cherish all 
those friendships. On another note, don't forget Halloween is Sunday, 
October 31. 
 
Some military history that took place in October. October 7, 2001, 
Operation Enduring Freedom begins in Afghanistan. Some of you may 
remember the recent movie, The Battle of Heartbreak Ridge, it began on 
October 10, 1951. October 13 is the birthday of the U.S. Navy. October 25, 
1983, U.S. forces invaded Grenada (Operation Urgent Fury). 
 
Remember our Veterans luncheon on Monday, November 8, 2021. 
Cocktails at 11am, and lunch begins at 12 noon. The menu has yet to be 
determined. The hot lunch is always free to all Veterans and only $15 for 
all others. Table sponsorship is still $20 per table. This is a way to help offset 
the cost of this event. Now, the easy part. Ya'll know lots of people in the 
community. Many of them are Veterans. Invite them (and their partner) to 
this luncheon. All are welcome. If you have attended in the past, then you 
know how much enjoyment you have had. It is a time of reflection and 
recollection of your experiences with your peers. We do not ask for proof 
of military service. This event did not occur last year due to the Corona 
Virus and our society's nearly complete shutdown. Let's come back with a 
big bang this year. 
 
On Veterans (November 11, 2021) Day, a parade in uptown Auburn will 
begin at 11 am. This is a big and colorful parade celebrating our military 
heroes. This year the parade will honor the "Military Honor Guards." So 
come out, enjoy the parade, and stop by the Gold Country fairgrounds for 
a free lunch afterward served by our very own Elks Lodge members. 
 
There are still many military personnel serving in the Middle East in harm's 
way. Until they are all safely back home, please keep them in your prayers. 
As for the rest of us, stay healthy, happy, and don't forget to put on that 
smile first thing in the morning. Don't be caught without it. God Bless 
America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
 
Veterans Service Committee 
Email:  laketahoe@att.net 
Home: (916) 771-0294 
Cell:    (916) 316-1530  
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Purple Pig 

The Purple Pig is the fundraising arm of the 
California-Hawaii Elks Association Major Project, 
Inc. (CHEMPI). 
  
The California-Hawaii Elks have raised over $116.2 
MILLION since 1950 to address the unmet needs 
of children with disabilities by developing a 
program of supporting services to aid these 
children at no cost to their families. 
 
Would you like to contribute to the Major Project 
more often? What if you could donate without 
writing a check, buying a stamp, and addressing an 
envelope each time? You can make it simple by 
signing up to be a recurring donor! We can 
automatically charge a credit card on a recurring 
basis for a set donation amount of $5 or more. 
There are no checks to write or envelopes to mail. 
It’s safe, reliable, and allows us to spend less time 
on administration and more time on our 
charitable mission. A receipt will be emailed to you 
after every transaction for your records. Recurring 
donors are very important and special donors who 
will be recognized in each issue of the magazine.  
  
On another note, as the chairman of the House 
Committee, in cooperation with Trustees, we are 
working countless hours to bring our dining room 
back to be the way it used to be. Most of the 
regular events are being scheduled for the 
upcoming months. So, keep reading this bulletin 
and come down to the Lodge and get 
reacquainted with all the members. Volunteering 
for some of the events is a good way to meet 
members. 
 
As Vice President of the Building Hall, we are 
working hard to keep up with the maintenance of 
our rentals as well as the Lodge. Our Parking lot is 
under repair and has started with the repair of the 
surface. It will soon be resealed and striped, 
hopefully, before the rainy season gets here. 
Parking has been a problem as cars have been 
getting hit and the responsible persons are not 
leaving the necessary information. For example, 
my car was hit, and the damages totaled well over 
$1000.00. This is not the correct way to be 
responsible. The CVC says the responsible person 
is required to leave contact information as well as 
the CA driver’s license number. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Bill Costa 
Leading Knight, House Committee Chairman, Vice President 
ABHC Inc. 
Auburn Elks 1691 

https://chea-elks.org/major-project/services/
https://chea-elks.org/major-project/services/


From the Secretary – Harlan Moore 
 
Our Lodge year is more than half over, and we still have members 
delinquent for the current Lodge year. The outstanding number is 
slightly over 10%. It would benefit the Lodge, our order, and our 
members to be current by the calendar year-end. 
 
A continuing issue that is a priority to correct and improve upon is 
the change of address, phone, and emergency contact information. 
Most importantly is emergency information for our singles. Please 
call, email, or send a note to me regarding your emergency contact 
information: children, siblings, extended family, and neighbors. It 
will help us help you when necessary. 
 
We still have beautiful 75th Anniversary Coins available for just 
$10.00. I will have some with me every time I'm at the Lodge. 
Some will be available at the bar as well. Coin sales assist with 
continuing expenses, and you will have a memorable keepsake 
from our Jubilee celebration year. 
 
Don't hesitate to contact me directly at 530-906-4765, lodge 
secretary phone direct at 530-885-4823, 
email Harlan@hemoore.com, or a brief note to the lodge mail 
address 195 Pine Street, Auburn, CA 95603.  
 
I would like to hear from you and assist with any member 
questions regarding membership cards, dues, entry door cards, or 
name badges. 
 
I AM LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AT THE LODGE. 
 
Fraternally, 
Harlan 
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Easy Pumpkin-

Banana Bread 

 

It’ll be love at first bite 
when you try this softly 
spiced twist on cake mix 
banana bread. 

by Betty Crocker Kitchens 

  

Ingredients 

• 1box Betty Crocker™ Super 
Moist™ yellow cake mix 

• 1/2cup vegetable oil 

• 1/4cup milk 

• 3eggs 

• 1cup mashed very ripe 
bananas (2 to 3 bananas) 

• 1/2cup canned pumpkin (not 
pumpkin pie mix) 

• 4 teaspoons pumpkin pie spice 

• 2/3cup miniature semisweet 
chocolate chips 

Steps 

1 Heat oven to 350°F. Grease and flour 

bottoms only of two 8x4-inch loaf pans. 

2 In large bowl, beat all ingredients except 

chocolate chips with electric mixer on medium 

speed 2 minutes, scraping bowl occasionally. 

Stir in chocolate chips. Divide batter evenly 

between pans. 

3 Bake 45 to 50 minutes or until toothpick 

inserted in center comes out clean. Cool 10 

minutes. Remove from pans to cooling rack. 

Cool completely, about 1 hour. 

mailto:Harlan@hemoore.com
https://www.bettycrocker.com/about-us
https://www.bettycrocker.com/products/betty-crocker-baking-and-cake-mixes/yellow
https://www.bettycrocker.com/products/betty-crocker-baking-and-cake-mixes/yellow


 

WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA  

 

 

 

 

Sponsor wreaths using the order form available at the Lodge, or you may 
also go online to Wreaths Across America.com and find Auburn Elks Lodge 
1691, click on our site to purchase your wreaths.  However, if you choose 
“Online Ordering”, be advised that there are two (2) necessary ID #’s you 
must plug in to your order: 

1) The Location ID # for Auburn, California = CAABCD 
2)  The Group ID # for Elks Lodge = CA 0187P 

This information will ensure that our Lodge. will be getting credit for your 
order(s).   

The wreaths are still $15.00 each and our Lodge will receive $5.00 for each 
of those orders.  It’s probably the finest fundraiser that any group can 
participate in, especially with the Covid Pandemic regulations that are and 
have been in effect.  

This year the Wreath Laying Ceremony will be held on December 18th, 2021, 
at 9:00 AM, at the New Auburn Cemetery. 

Questions about ordering the wreaths. You may still contact me, Paula 
Celick, phone # (530)-885-1428, email:  crowpaula0211@gmail.com.   

For more information about the December Ceremony, please contact the 
new Location Coordinator(s):  Marilyn Schneider, (831) 521-8238.  Or her 
co-coordinator Shirley Paris, (530) 906-1920.    

Thanks for your continued support of this amazing program to Honor our 
veterans and first responders/Remember our fallen heroes/Teach our 
children why we should never forget our veterans. 

Paula Celick, WAA Group Leader for Auburn Elks Lodge 1691 (ID# CA 0187P) 

 

             OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

10 01 Vicki        Hobson 

10 01 Walter L Shultz 

10 03 Larry  Irwin 

10 04 Mike  Barrett 

10 04 Harold T Breedlove 

10 05 Patrick R Brady 

10 05 Dennis L White 

10 06 Susan J Clement 

10 06 Warren  Manley 

10 07 William G Morgan 

10 07 Robert  Roeder 

10 08 Ronald H Harris 

10 08 Bruno  Pelc 

10 09 Alan B Morford 

10 09 Rudolph 'Rudy' Pelzman 

10 09 Terrel  Peterich 

10 09 Stephen T Wilson 

10 10 Janice M Bouris 

10 10 Roger  Johnson 

10 11 Rudy  Velik 

10 11 Eugene  Vogel 

10 12 Charles ‘Bud’ Klingler 

10 12 Linda  Whitney 

10 13 Courtland D Bradbury 

10 14 Frank  Calabretta 

10 14 Robert C Huntington 

10 15 Ray  Cunningham 

10 15 Donald R Hamilton 

10 15 Don  Whitaker 

10 18 Michael G Bielski 

10 18 James Bill Kinnear 

10 18 Manny  Martinez 

10 18 Ward 'Chip' Perley 

10 19 Mark S Capik 

10 19 Donald L Gardiner 

10 19 Kent  MacDonald 

10 20 Richard H O'Reilly 

10 21 Robert N Cain 

10 22 Rodney  Borba 

10 22 W 'Sandy’ Kasitz 

10 22 Larry  Lipsmeyer 

10 23 Patricia E Waikel 

10 24 Greg  Brazier 

10 24 Tim  Kent 

10 24 Louis  Leimbach 

10 25 Michele  Calbi 

10 25 Alvin G Fairfield 

10 25 Floyd   Fincher 

10 25 Art  Jepsen 

10 26 George A Ramos 

10 27 James 'Jim’ H Cowper 

10 28 James H Lambert 

10 29 Howard  Davidson 

10 30 Justin D Gregory 

10 30 Sharon L Townsend 

10 31 Ernest J Farinha 

10 31 John A Madeiros 
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Auburn Building Hall Corporation 

 
Greetings to all of my fellow Elks. From this point forward, AHBC will be reporting on the projects that we work on every Monday 
morning from 9 am until approximately noon.  
  
Auburn Building Hall Officers 2021-2022 
President- Manny Martinez   Vice President- Bill Costa 
Secretary- Warren Manley     Treasurer- Rex Goldthread 
Directors- Kathy Maderios, Jack Meylink, Jimmy Mullenix 
  
8-2-21; Cleaned drip pan on stove & wiped down burners and front shelf, replaced 2 lights in Ladies Room, replaced 4 florescent lights 
in Lodge Room, blew entry, parking lot,& patio area, repaired exit sign in back hallway, replaced batteries in Men’s urinals. Waited 3 
hours for non-responsive A/C Guy, Jay.  
Today’s Volunteers; Ed Rodriquez, Warren Manley, Bill Costa, & Jimmy Mullenix (3 Officers) 
  
8-9-21; Cleaned Drip Pan on Stove and wiped off spilled food on burners and front shelf, blew entry and parking lot, blew rear patio 
area, sprayed junipers on Pine St. for spider mites, restocked bar with beer and wine, wiped down and sanitized bar top areas, replace 
two lights in hallway to Ladies Room. Installed New Elks Neon Sign in Bar.  Today’s Volunteers; Ed Rodriquez, Warren Manley, Jimmy 
Mullenix (2 Officers)  
  
ABHC on 8-13-21 had #2 A/C Unit on the roof of the Main Lodge Room replaced. Steffen’s HVAC of Auburn performed the work for a 
very competitive price.  
  
8-23-21; Painted over Graffiti in SE Parking Lot, installed door stop on Secretaries new office, blew entryway and front parking lot, 
blew patio and rear BBQ area, cleaned drip pan and stovetop, cleaned bar top and bar back, restocked wine in bar, replace nine 
fatigue rubber mats in kitchen, pulled weeds and cut down weeds in landscaping on Pine Street.  Today’s Volunteers; ABHC Officers 
Warren Manley and Jimmy Mullenix 
  
8-30-21; Blew entry and front parking lot, patio, and rear BBQ Area, cleaned stove drip pan & stovetop, replaced floodlight over coffee 
area, replaced three florescent lights tubes in the Lodge, cleaned oven doors, cleaned bar top and dusted bar back, restocked wine, 
sprayed junipers on Pine Street for spider mites, replace two fluorescent tubes in Ladies Room.  Today’s Volunteers; ABHC Officers 
Warren Manley and Jimmy Mullenix 
  
9-9 and 9-10-21; ABHC contracted Simpson and Simpson Paving in Newcastle to repair and replace as needed damaged or cracking 
asphalt in front parking lot. They filled all cracks in the parking lot. They will return to double seal the entire parking lot and restripe 
parking and handicapped spaces in approximately four months. 
  
9-13-21; Cleaned drip pan and wiped down stovetop, replaced two fluorescent tubes in kitchen, replaced one light bulb over the sink 
in Ladies Room, cleaned the bar top and dusted the bar back, removed broken concrete from parking stop by the Northeast corner of 
the Lodge, blew entry, front parking lot, patio, and rear BBQ area, and disposed of trash dumped by the dumpster.  Today’s 
Volunteers; ABHC Officers Warren Manley and Jimmy Mullenix 

 
The Auburn Building Hall Monday Work Crew meets every Monday to do maintenance and repairs to the outside of our Lodge. Several 
projects need to be completed before the season changes, but less than a handful of Volunteers. We could use some more 
Volunteers. We meet at 9:00 and are usually finished by noon. And of course, there will be donuts and coffee. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Jimmy Mullenix,  
ABHC Director 
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ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Contact Linda Simmons 530-887-1638 
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Larry LaVerne, American Legion Post 84 Vice Commander, presents a 
donation for the Auburn Veterans Day Parade to Loyal Knight Jack 
Meylink & Exalted Ruler Sharon Bettencourt.
 
 

 
  

SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS FOR AUGUST 
 
August 4 
1st place: Julie Pollock/Maureen Borg 
2nd place: Sally Imsdahl/Glenda Cooper 
3rd place: Kris Cosby/Ellen Whitty 
 
August 11 
1st place: Ellen Whitty/Kris Cosby 
2nd place: Glenda Cooper/Julie Pollock 
3rd place: Nadine Hubbard/Ann Council 
 
August 18 
1st place: Julie Pollock/Maureen Borg 
2nd place: Glenda Cooper/Ellen Whitty 
3rd place: Ann Council/Sue Kirk 
 
August 25th 
1st place: Glenda Cooper/Nadine Hubbard 
2nd place: Julie Pollock/Sue Kirk 
3rd place: Kris Cosby/Ellen Whitty 
 

 

POOL TOURNAMENT RESULTS FOR AUGUST 
 
Aug 4th 
1st  Chuck Cooper  / Fred Jones  
2nd Rick DeKnoop  / Rex Gouldthread  
3rd Mike Cosby  / Gary Hubbard  
Attendees: 
Bill Costa  / Jack Meylink  
Roger Imsdahl  / Manny Martinez 
 
 
Aug 11 
1st  Chuck Cooper  / Don  Council  
2nd  Wayne Helley  / Jack Meylink  
3rd  Mike Cosby  / Rex Gouldthread  
Attendees: 
Remy Giannini  / Rick DeKnoop  
Gary Hubbard  / Bill Costa  
 
Aug 18th 
1st  Wayne Helley  / Bill Costa  
2nd Rick DeKnoop  / Gary Hubbard  
3rd  Roger Imsdahl  / Mike Cosby  
Attendees: 
Don Council  / Jack Meylink  
Rex Gouldthread 
Chuck Cooper  / Bill Nordstrom  
 
Aug 25th 
1st  Wayne Helley  / Mike Cosby  
2nd Rick DeKnoop  / Chuck Cooper  
3rd  Jack Meylink  / Rex Gouldthread  
Attendees: 
Remy Giannini  / Roger Imsdahl  
Manny Martinez  / Bill Costa  
Don Council  / Gary Hubbard  
 

9 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

OCTOBER 2021 

NOVEMBER 2021 

 10 


